PAGE  
2

CULTURE NL BOARD MEETING 
MINUTE OF MEETING OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS

HELD IN COMMITTEE ROOM 2, CIVIC CENTRE, MOTHERWELL 
ON MONDAY 15 APRIL 2013 AT 1.00PM
Present:
Allan Graham 

Michael McPake

Heather McVey (Chair)



Alan Stevenson




Tom Curley



Brian Wallace

Jim Law

Alison Denvir
Adam Smith

John Lambert

In Attendance:
June Murray, Company Secretary 



Jillian Ferrie, CultureNL Manager

Lizanne McMurrich, Head of Community Information & Learning
Apologies:

Scott Lamond
	(1)
	MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
The draft minutes of meeting held on 18 March, 2013 were agreed.  


	(2)
	MATTERS ARISING
No matters arising other than those items included in the agenda.


	(3)
	CULTURE NL MANAGER’S UPDATE REPORT
The Culture NL Manager presented her report for April 2013.  The Board noted the report.  Culture NL became operational on 1 April 2013 at one minute past midnight.  The Board agreed to the Manager’s request that Council applicants for Culture NL posts listed on page 4 of the report, under paragraph number 2.1 should have the benefit of their previous employment recognised for continuity of service purposes.  
With respect to paragraph number 2.3, under the heading ‘Accommodation’ it was noted that Culture NL would occupy two offices, one in the Miners Row and the other a bespoke modular building to be erected on site.
Under ‘Performance Measures’, it was noted that a pilot had taken place in 2010 on ‘How Good is Our Culture and Sport’ and it was hoped to implement this fully under CultureNL.
With respect to item under paragraph 2.4, ‘Review of Catering Operation within Facilities’ it was requested that an external advisor could be appointed to undertake a review, and following upon Councillor Graham’s views about external consultants it was agreed that consultants could be appointed, subject to cost.
The Board would be advised of the cost before the external advisors were engaged.  

Lets would be looked at more closely, in addition to the pricing policy.  Discussion took place regarding the dog training and the possibility that commercial rents might apply at least in some cases.  

	(4)
	SIGNATURE OF FORMAL AGREEMENTS
Noted that Transfer Agreement, Funding Agreement and Collections Agreement have all been signed.  Lease(s) not yet completed.  Service Level Agreements still to be finalised (see below).  


	(5)
	SERVICE LEVEL AGREEMENTS
Service Level Agreements are currently being adjusted with the Council.  The Head of Community & Information and Learning tabled a report being a list of the Service Level Agreements.  The Service Level Agreements are to be presented to Board members when they are completed.  The Head of Financial Services would be present to speak to some of the Service Level Agreements at a future Board meeting.  Mr Graham asked for a copy of the Service Level Agreements, as drafted and this was agreed.



	(6)
	Complimentary Ticket Procedure, report by Culture NL Manager 
the report was presented by the Manager.  The proposals were agreed, subject to consideration in future cases where shows are known to be popular, to delay in offering complimentary tickets to maximise income.  


	(7)
	PROPOSAL TO SHARE BOARD MEMBERS CONTACT DETAILS
The Company Secretary explained that an independent member of the Board had suggested that it would be useful to share contact details of Board members.  The Company Secretary explained the data protection considerations.  It was agreed by Board members that they wished to share their contact details and the Company Secretary was instructed to put in place the necessary arrangements for doing so.  With respect to Mr Lamond, the Company Secretary would write to him asking if he had any objections to his contact details being shared.


	(8)
	FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ARRANGEMENTS

The Board is subject to freedom of information.  A freedom of information policy will be drafted and tabled at a future meeting of the Board.  It is proposed to adopt the Information Commissioner’s Model Publication Scheme and discussions are underway.  Operational arrangements are in place to deal with any requests that are made in the meantime.


	(9)
	DATA PROTECTION AND DATA SHARING ARRANGEMENTS

The Board’s obligations in respect of data protection were explained by the Company Secretary.  It was agreed that a data protection policy should be produced to a future meeting of the Board.  It was noted that where personal data is being shared there should be a data sharing arrangement in place.  An agreement is currently being drafted by Anderson Strathern.  


	(10)
	SCHEDULE OF MEETINGS FOR THE FORTHCOMING YEAR
A schedule of meetings for the forthcoming year prepared by the Company Secretary was noted and agreed.  Concern was expressed about the meeting scheduled for Monday 15 July and Monday 16 December.  These dates might be reviewed and varied at a future meeting.



	(11)
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Mr Smith raised questions about dog lets and it was explained by the Chair that consideration was still ongoing by the Council.  
Mr Smith also suggested that Culture NL should respond to a planning consultation document issued on the Antonine Wall by Lorna Bowden.  This was agreed.

With respect to the Cultural Grants Scheme, it was explained that Culture NL will administer the scheme but payments will actually be made by the Council.

Mr Law raised the question of personal data in relation to the attraction of audiences.  He expressed concerns about an IT issue which means that some data is not available and the Head of Community Information & Learning explained that work is currently underway with the Head of E-GASd.  

Mr Stevenson asked that types of shows over the last five years should be examined to establish what type of shows attract audiences.  This was agreed, subject to information that in two of the past five years works had been undertaken at two of the venues.  

The Culture NL Manager raised an issue about the living wage and when Culture NL should pay it.  The Chair advised that Culture NL should follow the Council in this respect.  
Board members had been approached by the press regarding Culture NL.  It was agreed that any enquiries from the press should be referred to the Chair.  


	(12)
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting is on Monday 20 May at 1.00pm.  The main business is a presentation by the Company Secretary on the roles and responsibilities of Charity Trustees and Company Directors.



